 What is an adjournment debate?

In Parliament, there is a half-hour adjournment debate at the end of each day’s sitting. It is a chance for backbench MPs to raise issues they feel need to be discussed in Parliament. The subject matter of adjournment debates is varied; examples could include debates on defence issues, pensions and in our case mental health funding. 

Backbench MPs apply for an adjournment debate to the Speakers Office. The debates are selected by ballot, which means that numbers of MPs applying for a specific topic affects the possibility of it to be raised. 
At the end of the day’s business, which is normally 10pm on Mondays, 7pm on Tuesdays and Wednesdays, 5pm on Thursdays and 2.30pm on Fridays, the Speaker calls a government whip to move 'That this House do now adjourn'.

The MP who tabled the relevant adjournment debate is called to speak and a Minister will reply. 
If your MP is a Government Minister they will not be able to apply for an adjournment debate. However, they will be working closely with the Prime Minister and as such a letter from them to the Prime Minister is likely to have high impact. You can find out if your MP is Government Minister by looking them up on their website. 
What is the Comprehensive Spending Review?
The Comprehensive Spending Review is a complete reassessment of the government's spending priorities. It is main tool for deciding how much money will go into schools, hospitals and other public services.
The Comprehensive Spending Review  is carried out by HM Treasury to set firm expenditure limits and, through public service agreements, define the key improvements that we as the public can expect from these resources.
As a strategy, it will serve for at least this current parliamentary period which is why it is important that we lobby for mental health investments to be included. 
